
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

February 17th, 2022
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Hoffman and Reese. Trustee Heide and Moyle were granted an excused absence. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the January regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition, one deletion and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by President Schuldt, to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over a couple of footnotes. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  24,939.14
 Water Fund

    
 $    7,162.22
Major Streets Fund

$   32,618.74
Local Streets Fund

$   14,118.35
 Municipal Streets    
 $    0
Sanitation Fund

$    3,815.05
TOTAL

          $   82,653.50
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Miller, Hoffman, Reese and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced numbers he received from Hannula regarding an increase in the insurance coverage for the Sportsman’s Clubhouse. He said the current amount of $156,000 was based on a $100/sq.ft price since the club would never be restored to it’s current form in the event of a disaster. Mark Hannula told him that a recommended amount would be about $175/sq.ft which would be a total coverage of $273,000 and an increase in the annual premium of $243. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to authorize the added coverage to $273,000 along with the premium increase, to the Village’s package insurance coverage, effective immediately.  Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Schuldt, Miller, Codere and Hoffman. No; None. Motion was carried.   Reese said that the clause requiring the LLHSC to carry additional insurance in the lease would be addressed as soon as possible or at the next lease renewal.

Poirier introduced a letter from the Sewage Authority outlining the latest rate increase, effective on the March 1st billing, of 9%.  Poirier said the per 1000 rate for sewage is $11.06 per 1000 compared to $3.25 per 1000 for Village Water. Trustee Hoffman, a representative on the TLASA Board, said this was the final large rate increase to pay for the capital project.  

Poirier said that the ballot language for the millage renewal question had been accepted and would be on the May ballot.
Poirier introduced an email from the USAF Museum in response to a question regarding the Lady Be Good being returned to the US and specifically to Lake Linden. He said there was no validity to the story and it was not in the making.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Poirier said there were couple of points to discuss and Chief Kotila was on hand as well. He said that the packet had information regarding the creation of a fire district to allow for a ballot millage question. He said each method of asking voters to approve an amount on the ballot came with a process for getting to that point. 
Poirier also said that he would create an outline of FD expenses to be paid for out of the Village general fund and those to be paid out of the FD funds. He said there was some confusion about what was to be included in the official budget. 

Trustee Reese asked about the roster of the fire department, stating that it was his thought that the roster was capped at 16. But Chief Kotila said it had been at least 18 for the past decade.
Poirier said that it was a good idea for the department and committee to meet and that a priority should be to update the antiquated bylaws so that these questions could be readily addressed.

Public Works Report:

No report.  
Downtown Development Authority:

No report.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

There was no report.
Infrastructure:    

No report.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier introduced an estimate from Andrew Goldsworthy for winterizing a central space in the equipment garage, utilizing new doors, a new floor and insulation. The number was just over $40,000 and given the time of the quote was only an estimate based on the pricing of materials and labor. No action was taken on the quote.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

Poirier gave a quick report on the rollout issues with the online campground reservation system. He said things were now running as expected but the “cleanup” of past bills and payments still needed to be addressed.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Hoffman stated that the large sewage rate increase was the last expected under the funding plan for the capital project.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:44 pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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